END OF THE YEAR MEETING

BAINBRIDGE TOWN BOARD

DECEMBER 27th, 2022
Present: Dolores Nabinger                          Supervisor

              Bob Evans                                     Councilman

             Melissa Fuller                                 Councilwoman
             Gordie Daniels                               Councilman

             Michael Kauffman                          Councilman        

 Recording Secretary: Aric McKown          Town Clerk             
Supervisor Nabinger called the meeting to order at 4:00PM.  

Nabinger stated the town board can change the town’s procurement policy and went over the current policy and how it reads.  The town board discussed their options and how it’s been difficult to meet the requirements of getting quotes from at least 3 vendors, when the town needs to have work done.  After some discussion, the town board concluded to leave everything as it is with the procurement policy.
RESOLUTION #1

Motion was made by Councilman Evans, second by Councilman Daniels, to keep the procurement policy as it is.

Ayes: Supervisor Nabinger, Councilman Evans, Councilman Daniels, Councilman Kauffman, Councilwoman Fuller; No: None; Motion Carried.

Supervisor Nabinger noted the procurement policy would be revised on December 27th, 2022.
The following claims as set forth on abstract #12 for 2022 were audited by Town Board:

General Town Wide#357-392 for $22,391.36
General Town Outside#25-27 for $546.78

Bennettsville Lights#12 for $19.45

Highway Town Wide#84-98 for $11,090.28
Highway Town Outside#66-78 for $38,576.02

RESOLUTION #2

Motion was made by Councilman Evans, second by Councilman Daniels, authorizing clerk to issue warrant to Supervisor for payment of audited claims;

Ayes: Supervisor Nabinger, Councilman Evans, Councilman Daniels, Councilman Kauffman, Councilwoman Fuller; No: none; Motion Carried.

Town Clerk McKown confirmed the quote from B & B Cleaning for cleaning the town hall and the highway garage.  The amount of this quote is $425.00 per month for both buildings.  The town board held some discussion on the matter and decided hire B & B Cleaning.
RESOLUTION #3

Motion was made by Councilman Evans, second by Councilwoman Fuller, to use B & B Cleaning on a temporary basis.

Ayes: Supervisor Nabinger, Councilman Evans, Councilman Daniels, Councilman Kauffman, Councilwoman Fuller; No: None; Motion Carried.

Councilman Evans asked if the town’s CHIPS money has been received.  

Town Clerk McKown said he didn’t believe the money had been received but would look into it.

The town board held conversation on the status of employee Michael Fuller and his pay because of medical leave.

The town board discussed their options with homeless people staying at Clinton Park, seizing dogs when a dog owner doesn’t pay for licensing and having a police presence in the court during ADA days.

The town board will hold the Regular and Organizational meetings on January 10th @ 6:30PM.

The town’s ‘After The Holidays’ party will be held on January 21st.
Motion to Adjourn at 4:23PM.

Respectively Submitted,

Aric McKown

Town Clerk

